
DEDHAM PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING 

______________________________________________________ 

EXECUTIVE SESSION MINUTES 

November 2, 2016 

 

 

MEMBERS OF THE SCHOOL COMMITTEE PRESENT: 

Susan Butler, Chair 

Mayanne Briggs, Vice-Chair      

Steve Bilafer       

Kevin Coughlin     

Tom Ryan (arrived at 6:53) 

Tracey White  

 

MEMBERS OF THE SCHOOL COMMITTEE ABSENT: 

Lisa Laprade 

 

MEMBERS OF THE ADMINISTRATION PRESENT: 

Michael Welch, Superintendent 

Samuel Rippin, Assistant Superintendent for Business and Finance 

 

Meeting Location: Avery Elementary School 

 

Executive Session commenced at 6:54 p.m. 

 

 

Executive Session 
 

Mr. Ryan arrived at 6:53 and recorded his vote as a “Yes” to entering Executive Session. 

 

The Committee discussed increasing the Superintendent’s salary by 2.75%.  Mr. Coughlin 

expressed he would like to give the Superintendent more.  Supt. Welch stated the standard raise 

in the district was 2.75% and that is what he will accept.   

 

Mr. Coughlin motioned to increase the Superintendent’s salary by 2.75%, Ms. White second; a  

roll call vote was taken: 

   

Susan Butler - Yes 

Mayanne Briggs - Yes     

Steve Bilafer - Yes       

Kevin Coughlin - Yes     

Tom Ryan - Yes 

Tracey White- Yes  
 



The Superintendent thanked the Committee for their consideration and their positive comments on his 

review.  Ms. Briggs noted that the final version of the Superintendent’s review was in the School 

Committee folder. 

 

Mr. Welch then updated the Committee on the status of the Food Service negotiations.  The first round of 

negotiations was favorable and the second meeting will be held on 11/7/16. 

 

Mr. Welch also noted that the Paraprofessional negotiations were coming to a close and he is just waiting 

to hear back from them. 

 

Supt Welch updated the Committee on a meeting he had with Jim Kern, Miriam Johnson, the town’s 

attorney and NFP regarding the transition in Health Care.  The West Suburban Health Care option (Rate 

Saver) is going away and the town is leaning toward a high deductable health plan.  There are financial 

incentives for the town to contribute to the deductable.  The end result is still a high increases in health 

care.  The Committee discussed that this will be a large issue in negotiating the Unit A contract.   

 

Jim Kern will be meeting with Tim Dwyer and Supt. Welch to explain the changes.  Mr. Bilafer is 

concerned that the teachers will have information regarding new health care before the board has been 

adequately informed to answer questions. Supt. Welch has already been in contact with Kevin Bresnahan, 

DPS attorney, who has knowledge and experience with insurance coverage.  All current contracts expire 

in 2017. 

 

Mr. Rippin noted that the Rate Saver plans will continue into 2018.  However, this puts the board in 

limbo with contracts expiring in 2018. 

 

Supt. Welch suggested having a joint meeting with the Board of Selectman and the insurance consultants 

to explain the benefits. The Committee was in agreement with the suggestion. 

 

Ms. Briggs motioned to adjourn Executive Session, Ms. White second.  A roll call vote was taken: 

 

Mayanne Briggs- Yes    

Steve Bilafer- Yes       

Kevin Coughlin- Yes     

Tom Ryan- Yes 

Tracey White- Yes  

Susan Butler- Yes 
 

Executive Session adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

 


